
God spoke 
these words 
to Joshua 

for the people of 
Israel before they 
ever stepped foot 
into the promised 
land and had just 
finished wandering 
the desert for 40 
years. The Lord 
was reiterating 
his covenant 
with the people 
of Israel that he had made with their 
forefather Abraham in promising that his 
descendants would dwell in "The land 
flowing with milk and honey." This same 
promise holds true for us. These verses 
set the theme for our sermon series at 
Charity this fall and create a foundation 
for us as a body of believers and 
individually in a world that often seems 
crazy and chaotic.

I want to state a couple of observations.  

•	 First - God's promises always 
come true even amid humanity's 
ability to have free will in either 
choosing to follow the Lord or 
follow their own way. 

•	 Second - Understanding what 
God says about life and our daily 
decisions is extremely important. 

Knowing God's law in our hearts, 
meditating on His Words, and 
walking in obedience is the way 
that we can experience success in 
ways that really matter. 

•	 Third - God wants us to 
experience success. He wants us 
to not only enter the Promised 
Land but flourish and thrive even 
though the Promised Land was 
filled with battles. But the battles 
were the place the Lord would 
ultimately show his amazing 
miracles, power, provision, and 
strength.

•	 Fourth - God says over and 
over again, "Be Strong and 
Courageous." This phrase is the 
theme of the entire book of Joshua 
and God promises that if the 
people trust him, follow him in 
obedience, then "The Lord will be 
with you wherever you go." 

•	 Fifth - The people were given 
the opportunity to trust the Lord 
and conquer the Promised Land. 
And they did, and God's promise 
came true. They conquered, 
overcame, and came to possess 
the Promised Land. 

NEWS
September 2021

Wednesday, Sept. 8 
5 P.M. 

RALLY WOW

Sunday, Sept. 12 
RALLY SUNDAY 

SERVICES AT 
9 AND 11 A.M.

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
BEGINS

Monday, Sept. 13 
ALPHA AT CHARITY 

BEGINS 
(see page 8 for more 

details)
 

Sunday, Sept. 26 and 
Wednesday, Sept. 29 

FIRST GRADE BIBLES

BE SURE AND 
CHECK OUT THE 
OPPORTUNITIES  

FOR ADULT CLASSES 
AND  

BIBLE STUDIES  
ON PAGE 4-5

Good

Pastor Sam 
Coleman

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 5)

“Be strong and very courageous. Be careful to obey all the law my servant 
Moses gave you; do not turn from it to the right or to the left, that you 
may be successful wherever you go. Keep this Book of the Law always on 
your lips; meditate on it day and night, so that you may be careful to do 
everything written in it. Then you will be prosperous and successful. Have I 
not commanded you? Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be 
discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with you wherever you go.” 		
								        Joshua 1:7-9

Courageous
Pastor Sam Coleman
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Five hundred years before Christ, 
the Greek philosopher Heraclitus of 
Ephesus stated, "The only constant in 

life is change." It seems so true. We know 
that God's Word is the only constant 
in life, and it is the final authority in all 
matters of faith and life. Pastor Sam 
wraps up the summer sermon series 
"Charity Faith Journey" in August. He will 
have covered Charity's mission statement 
of "being a shelter in Jesus Christ, 
welcoming all into faith and fellowship, 
and preparing disciples for meaningful 
service...through the transforming work 
of the Holy Spirit." Then concludes by 
covering four elements of Charity's vision 
statement, healing, gifted, empowered 
and released. It is timely that we revisit 
(and embrace) the inspiration for 
Charity's call, the prophetic word given 
to our congregation and Pastor Bob 
Nordvall through Pastor Fred Thoni in 
August of 2000. This prophetic word, 
Oaks of Righteousness, is also shown on 
this page. 

Many times when a change in 
our circumstances happens, it is 
uncomfortable and unwelcome. Lord 
knows, Charity has gone through its 
share of change. The apostle Paul wrote 
to the church in Philippi, "...for I have 
learned to be content whatever the 
circumstances. I know what it is to be 
in need, and I know what it is to have 
plenty. I have learned the secret of 
being content in any and every situation, 
whether well fed or hungry, whether 
living in plenty or in want. I can do 
everything through him who gives me 
strength." Philippians 4:11-13 And just 
a few verses before this, Paul shared 
with them the peace that Christ offers, 
"Finally brothers, whatever is true, 
whatever is noble, whatever is right, 
whatever is admirable - if anything is 
excellent or praiseworthy - think about 
such things. Whatever you learned or 
received or heard from me, or seen in 
me - put it into practice. And the God of 
peace will be with you." Philippians 4:8-9

During the Sunday sermon on August 15, 
Pastor Sam shared a quote from Charles 
Swindoll called "Attitude," which reads in 
part, "The remarkable thing is we have a 
choice every day regarding the attitude 

we embrace for 
that day. I am 
convinced that life 
is 10 percent what 
happens to me and 
90 percent how I 
react to it. And so 
it is with you... we 
are in charge of our 
Attitudes." I believe 
that the "secret" 
of being content 
that Paul spoke 
of was the attitude he trained himself 
to choose each day and his reliance on 
Christ. We can do that too. And as Chuck 
pointed out, it IS genuinely remarkable 
how we have that opportunity every day. 
Let us, as a Charity family, embrace the 
strength and peace that God offers. And 
then let us be continually grateful for His 
provision.

Doug Leet

Strength and peace 
amidst our change

Oaks of Righteousness
The Lord God would say to you, Charity 
Lutheran, that I am with you.
And I have made you to be a terebinth; 
You are an oak in the midst of time.
Where there are storms upon the land,
Even as the storms come across the 
prairies with fierceness,
I have called you to be an oak in the 
midst of this time.
And to stand, and to stand, and to 
continue to stand.
For you are a shelter -
You are a haven to many that I will draw 
under your mighty branches.
I have established you; and I have 
planted you.
I have raised you up from a seed and 
made you strong in my might and in my 
power.
And it is for this time, and for the days 
ahead that I have called you
To be in this place.
For the storms will continue to come,
But I am with you;
And I am your strength.
I am the source of life that runs through 
you;
For you are My oak of righteousness.
And I am with you; and I will stand with 
you,
And no one shall take you down.
For you are My tree,
You are My oak,
You are My terebinth, Says the Lord.”

Financial
Report

July Actual Income	 $66,263
July Budgeted Income	 96,080   
Difference	 $  29,817

July Actual Income	 $66,283
July Actual Expenses	 72,649    
Difference	 $  6,386

YTD Actual Income	 $ 643,810
YTD Budgeted Income	 672,563
Difference	 $     28,753

YTD Actual Income	 $643,810
YTD Actual Expense	 711,070
Difference	 $  67,260

The Amazing Grays will meet at 6 p.m. 
Tuesday, Sept. 14., at Circle C Ranch. 
Dinner will be catered with a suggested 
price to cover the cost of the meal. 

Circle C is located at 15821 Cattle Drive, 
Baldwin, 10 miles north on Highway 83. 
Watch for the large Circle C sign on the 
corner and turn east. 

After dinner, Sarah Coleman will speak 
about how Circle C began and what takes 
place out there. Please RSVP to Renee so 
we know how many meals to order.

If you have any questions, please 
contact Renee Walz (400-1201) or Kathy 
Wermager (390-7587).

Amazing Grays to visit 
Circle C in September
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September Birthdays
John Seedorf
VC president

Call Committee Report 

Call Committee questions can be emailed to:

Call.Committee@charitylutheran.org

MEMORIALS
Memorial Trust Fund – 

In memory of Dorothy 
Lommen by Doug and 
Rhonda Leet, Ione Leet and 
Jo Lindquist.

September 1
Rachel Bitz
Nora Pulver

September 2
Danny Johnson

September 3
Dominick Harstad
Dale Helfrich
Trevor Miller
Macel Monthye
Norlyn  Swenson
Hailey Whitman

September 4
Annette Erickson
Deborah Jonson
Josiah Penn
Micah Penn
Randy Schmeling

September 5
Sam Desir
Jeremiah Penn

September 6
Corbin Thompson

September 7
Brian Churchill
Morris Duffy
Rhonda Leet
Casen Maier

September 8
Chloe Berg
Cameron Braun
Sandra Lohstreter

September 9
Russell Sheets
Chara Wangen

September 10
Joanne Harrington

September 12
Joyce Borgelt

September 13
Fay Connell
Bryn Gotzfried

September 14
Roger Nelson
Faith Schlecht
Patty Swenson

September 15
Stan Misek
Jim Neumiller
Clarabelle Sullivan
Dedra Wood

September 16
Diana Harstad
Marcella Kost

September 17
Leanne Fried
Donna Garner
Aleah Hruby

September 18
Kryston Campbell

September 19
Brad Mann
Revere Misek
Eric Satrom
Ryan Wagner
Tracy Wegner

September 20
JJ Bauman
Cassandra Sjostrom

September 22
LuElla Dahme
Joel Edland

September 23
John Hegstad

September 24
Lizzie Bro
Tina Dendy
Dave Lee
Lauren Lubbers
Douglas Sailer
Bryce Uline

September 26
Sutton Berg
Bridget Coleman
Daniel Samuelson

September 27
Doug Hruby
Valdie Magstadt
Valerie Strebe
Jordan Wutzke

September 28
Ruth Bettenhausen
Hannah Gerving
Graysen Grove
Jim Schmidt
Brian Swanberg

September 29
Jaela Baumeister
Gabe Coleman
Harper Hauck
Doug Schulz

September 30
Marcus Butts
Beckler Wangen

Greetings from the Call Committee!  
We held one meeting in August 
and are gearing up to meet more 

often now that a new school year is 
underway.  Beth attended a Vision Council 
meeting and is working to coordinate our 
work with what the Council is planning to 
do this fall.  

We continue to look at the suggestions 
Rev. Fruhling shared with us at our July 
workshop and implement those we feel 
will help us make this call process as 
successful as possible. We encourage 

anyone from the congregation to 
contact us with questions or concerns.  
Our email address is: call.committee@
charitylutheran.org. 

Check the newsletter every month for the 
latest updates on this process, and please 
continue to pray for us. We know God is 
guiding us.

Committee members: Beth Allen, chair; 
Adam Berglund, vice-chair; Andrea Collin, 
secretary; Melissa Hill, Laura Kourajian 
and Scott Carter. 

Blessings from the Vision Council.
Where has our summer gone? It 
has been a wild and crazy summer.  

Rally Sunday is right around the corner, 
and there are small groups starting up 
again.  We will be worshiping at 9 and 
11 a.m. beginning Sunday, Sept. 12. 
Our attendance continues to grow, and 
we keep seeing 
new faces. If you 
see someone 
you don’t know, 
introduce yourself 
and welcome them 
to Charity. 

As it says in 
Proverbs 3:9-10: 
“Honor the Lord 
with your wealth 
and with the 
first fruits of all 
your produce; then your barns will be 
filled with plenty, and your vats will be 
bursting with wine.” We appreciate your 
continued faithfulness in giving. Charity 
does provide the Ramsey + website and 
class for all Charity Members. Watch for 
a new FPU class to start in September. If 
you want more information feel free to 
contact me. 

While we are in transition, a verse to 
pray is Romans 12:12; Rejoice in hope, 
be patient in tribulation, be constant in 
prayer. Continue to lift up our awesome 
staff in prayer, our congregation and the 
nation in this time of uncertainty. 

As always, if you have any questions feel 
free to contact anyone on the Vision 
Council, call me personally, or send an 
e-mail to vision.council@gmail.com or 
call 701-426-9768. Thank you.

Rally day quickly approaches

New service 
times begin 
Sept. 12
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Beginning in September

ADULT SMALL GROUPS
Sunday 
10:30 a.m. Sunday Sermon Discussion 
Group | Kathy Wermager 701-390-7587 | 
kathywermager@q.com. 

10:45 a.m. Women’s Bible Study | Jesus in 
Me by Anne Graham Lotz | begins Sept. 19 
|Sarah Coleman 471-1824.

Monday 
6 p.m. ALPHA on Mondays | begins Sept. 13 
|see info on page 5.

6 p.m. Financial Peace University | begins Sept. 13 | Classes 
usually last about 120 minutes. Financial Peace University (FPU) 
is the nine-lesson class that will teach you how to pay off debt, 
save and invest for your future. You’ll also connect with others, 
just like you who can hold you accountable, encourage you, and 
celebrate your progress. | John Seedorf 701-426-9768 | THERE IS 
NO COST TO ATTEND THIS CLASS

Tuesday 
9:30 a.m. Women’s Bible Study | begins Sept. 14 thru Oct. 19 
| “The Power of Jesus’ Name” by Tony Evens | Carol Bjork, 701-
226-9023 |ckbjork@yahoo.com 

6:30 p.m. SOAR | SOAR is a loosely structured gathering open 
to the Spirit’s leading. The service includes prayer and praise, 
sharing God’s word with application to our lives, and fellowship. 
There is freedom for creative expression such as sharing a 
prophetic word, scripture or song, using art, kneeling or dancing. 
A pastor is typically present to provide guidance as needed. Soar 
opens with worship and prayer. Testimonies and prayer needs 
are shared and ministry occurs. Discipleship is provided as we 
learn more about God and spiritual gifting. Time is taken to 
practice and use what we discuss. You are welcome to join us.

Sept. 14 • Holy Spirit power			    
Pastor Terry Sletto and Brenda Whitman
Sept. 21  • Identifying and developing your Gifts	  
Pastor Terry Sletto and Chere Allard
Sept. 28  • Spiritual warfare – Christ’s authority	  
Pastor Terry Sletto
Oct. 5 • Freedom in Christ: Breaking bondage 	  
Brenda Whitman
Oct. 12 • Spiritual warfare  (House cleansing) 
Lola Copenhaver

Oct. 19 • Spiritual warfare	  
Lola Copenhaver
Oct. 26 • Transformational prayer: Inner healing	 	
Pastor Sam Coleman

Wednesday  
8 p.m. Men’s Bible Study Group | begins 
Sept. 15 | “The Comeback” by Louie Giglio | 
The Comeback celebrates new beginnings. 
It offers encouragement and perspective, 
and it’s for you if you feel frustrated or 
confused, if you’re sorrowing or in pain, if 
you’ve made mistakes or are grieving, if 
you’re disappointed or feel as though life doesn’t 
make sense. | John Seedorf 701-426-9768 | john.seedorf@
charitylutheran.org or Ray Eckroth 701-989-0329 |ray.eckroth@
gmail.com.

6 p.m. Women’s Bible Study | 8702 Sage Drive, Bismarck 
|begins Sept. 15 | Sandy Seedorf 701-426-9802 | 
sandyseedorf1@gmail.com.

Thursday 
9:30 a.m.  Women’s Bible Study | begins Sept. 9 | Joshua - A 
True Servant Leader | books available at class | bring your Bible 
| Shelley Traynor 701-226-2026, | shelltrayn@gmail.com.

7 p.m. Women’s Worship and Praise Ministry | second Thursday 
each month | Betty Cass 701-516-0223 | bettycass@icloud.com.

Saturday 
8:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study | Mike Smith 
701-226-0098 |smithswwjd@bis.midco.net.

10 a.m. Women’s Bible Study | begins Oct. 
2 | Becoming a Woman series by Cynthia 
Heald | Chere Allard 880-0818

Amazing Grays  
7 p.m. Second Tuesday each month | 
potluck or catered meal and speaker to be 
announced | Renee Walz 701-401-1201 | Kathy Wermager 701-
390-7587

Pinochle Group  
6:30 p.m.  Fridays once a month | John Seedorf 701-426-9768 | 
john.seedorf@charitylutheran.org

Mom’s Night Out
Join other moms at Chere Allard’s home at 2109 Valley Drive, 
Bismarck, from 7-10 p.m. Friday evenings.

Sept. 24	 Oct. 8 	 Nov. 19 		  Dec. 10  
Jan. 14	 Feb. 25	 March 11		  April 8
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FALL SERMON SERIES

Courageous: Conquering the Promised Land
Sept. 12 • RALLY SUNDAY 
Courageous: The Promise Given	 Joshua 1:1-9

Sept. 19 • Courageous: Faith in the Face of Culture 
	 Joshua 2:9-13, 6:22-23, Hebrew 11:31, James 2:25

Sept. 26 • Courageous: The Scarlet Rope	 Joshua 2:17-21

Oct. 3 • Courageous: The Lord Goes Before You	 Joshua 3:11-17

Oct. 10 • Courageous: An Altar of Remembrance	 Joshua 4:19-24	

Oct. 17 • Courageous: Holiness fuels the miraculous (Yielding)	 Joshua 5:2-9

Oct. 24 • Courageous: Walls are coming down	 Joshua 6:1-7

Oct. 31 • Courageous: Remove the Sin 	 Joshua 7:11-13

I love this theme and know that God 
is directing us at Charity just as he did 
the people of Israel so many years ago 
to trust that his promises are true, 
know his word and walk in obedience, 
and experience success in all the right 
ways. Then to experience his presence 
wherever we go and accomplish the 
mission and vision He has set for Charity. 

In Joshua's final appeal to the people of 
Israel to continue following the Lord, he 
makes this amazing statement in Joshua 
24:15. "But as for me and my family, we 
will serve the LORD." 

As we go through this same process in 
our life as a congregation and in our 
individual lives, I pray that we would 
make that same declaration with all our 
hearts. And may we come to possess the 
promise the Lord has for us. 

Courageous
(Continued from page 1)

Did you 
Know?

The time is ripe for harvest
It’s harvest time across the state. 

Gardens are abundant with tomatoes, 
cucumbers, peppers and in a month or 

so, pumpkins. 

Fall is a wonderful time of the year and 
most welcome after summer’s intense 
heat and smoke. (What did that bring to 
mind?) 

Fall is also the time of year to prepare for 
winter. That means harvesting, canning 
and buttoning up the gardens and fields 
for the first freeze.

God’s word contains so much gardening 
advice. Many analogies and Jesus’ 
parables centered around seeds and 
growing. I love that. However, I’m still a 
little bummed about the fig tree (Mark 
11:12-25).

Recently a devotion brought to mind the 
cycle of prosperity and how it mirrors 
gardening. Think about having one grain 
of wheat. 

It’s not enough to grind into flour and 
make a loaf of bread. But, if you plant 
that single seed, let go of it, allow it to 
die and break open in the soil with a 
bit of rain becomes a fresh new stalk of 
wheat and that one tiny seed becomes 
many. 

If you continue to do this, before long, 
you will have a field of wheat. More 
than enough to provide for you and 
many others. Eventually, you can share 
the seeds so others may grow. Matthew 
25:14-30 provides a solid example of how 
we need to use money as a tool and not 
an object of worship.

Biblical principals also ask that we give 
our “first fruits” back to God, who makes 
all things grow. As an avid gardener, I 
know how valuable those first tomatoes 
are to my family. The first fruit to ripen 
is perfect in color and without blemish 
as the insects or birds have not yet 
discovered it. We also grow tired of those 
tomatoes after dealing with the many 
pounds that follow those first warm, ripe 
tomatoes.

Oh, it’s so difficult to give those first 
tomatoes away, painful. And, yet, they 
are not the only ones coming our way. 
There will be many more. So it is with 
life.

It’s not easy to be generous when 
planning for uncertain futures, yet it’s 
the one thing that God asks or rather 
challenges us to do.

The Bible has some 2,000 verses about 
money, tithing and possessions. That’s 

twice as many 
Bible verses 
about money 
than faith 
and prayer 
combined. 
Yikes. 

It must 
be pretty 
important to 
pay attention to the subject of prosperity 
according to God’s word. Over the years, 
I have learned it’s not money but the love 
of money and possessions that can trap 
us. I have never run out of things I need. 
I haven’t been denied most of my wants 
and desires either. 

I read an old German saying about how 
God can’t fill your hands if you don’t 
open them and let go of what you are 
holding. A difficult lesson indeed growing 
up with Depression-era parents.

I’m practicing generosity this year in both 
thoughts and deeds, keeping in mind this 
verse from Genesis 8: 22, “As long as the 
earth endures, seedtime and harvest, 
cold and heat, summer and winter, day 
and night will never cease.”

Isn’t that reassuring?

~ Sue B. Balcom
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A Charity Mission Moment • Martin Luther School

Martin Luther offers classical ed

September Anniversaries
Sept. 1 – Shawn and Shelby Custer
Sept. 1 – Mitch and Julie Kost
Sept. 2  – Jim and Amy Towner
Sept. 4 – Stewart and Angie Milakovic
Sept. 4 – Justin and Missy Theel
Sept. 5 – Andrew and Lindsey Robinson
Sept. 6 – Clark and Sara Coleman
Sept. 9 – Mike and Shelley Rowe
Sept. 11 – Brad and Cassie Braun

Sept. 12 – Andrew and Emily Hershey
Sept. 12 – Kirk and Janet Mitzel
Sept. 14 – Brad and Beth Allen
Sept. 16 – Brad and Barb Heim
Sept. 16 – Jeremy and Tanya Lasher
Sept. 18 – Russ and Sonja Bosch
Sept. 19 – David and Pam Adrian
Sept. 20 – Ryan and Janae Geiger
Sept. 21 – Justin and Sara Schwarz

Sept. 16 – John and Linda Westbee
Sept. 22 – Mark and Lisa Aamodt
Sept. 25 – David and Nancy Jensen
Sept. 26 – 	
           John and Charmaine Wehmhoefer
Sept. 28 – Jeffrey and Deborah Jonson
Sept. 28 – Steve and Karen Wolff
Sept. 29 – Chris and Rachel Bitz

It’s back to school time!  We are 
so thankful for your support and 
partnership as we work to share God’s 
love with families and students in the 
Bismarck Mandan community!  Your 
gifts help us enrich lives by sharing Christ 
by providing quality Classical Lutheran 
education.

You might be thinking, “Classical 
education?  What’s that?” The classical 
education model is a time-tested 
philosophy that many of our Lutheran 
schools have been using for decades. 
In several of our LCMS districts, all of 
the Lutheran schools are classical. We 
are so excited to be able to offer this 
opportunity to the Bismarck-Mandan 
community! Here are just a few snippets 
of information about classical education.

Classical education helps our students 
learn HOW to learn. (This is a biggie!)

• Students in the grammar stage 
(grades K-5) are hungry to learn and 
absorb information, especially when 
it is presented in ways that work 
naturally for them. 

• We have overlooked some of the 
time-tested ways of helping our 
students acquire knowledge that sets 
them up to be life-long learners and 
critical thinkers.

• We include memory work and 
daily group recitations that help 
students retain knowledge and make 
it permanent. It is a small part of the 
day but an essential part. 

Classical Education values history

• All of history--the good and the 
bad—is important. If we avoid 
studying the past, we risk repeating 
mistakes in the future.

Classical education engages students 
in science. 

• Students learn through direct 
teaching, hands-on experimentation, 
observation, and documentation to 
become science students.  Students to 
learn how to think like scientists

Classical education strives for students 
to develop mastery in mathematics.

• Classical education reviews students 
regularly in math facts and concepts 
in ways that work for students in the 
grammar stage. 

 “The fear of the Lord is the beginning of 
wisdom.” Proverbs 9:10

Classical Lutheran education is grounded 
in Christ. 

• True wisdom comes from Him and 

Him alone. The cultivation of virtuous 
living is wonderful, but rings empty 
if we cannot look to Christ and what 
HE has done for us! We share His love 
through out the day and thank Him 
for His grace and mercy. We recognize 
His work on the cross has completed 
what we cannot do. 

This is just the tip of the iceberg when it 
comes to sharing the classical education 
model and its great value. We haven’t 
even discussed music, art, drama, 
physical education, technology, STEM/
STEAM, the value of Latin, and the 
quality literature used in our literacy 
program. There is so much more!

 I welcome your questions! Feel free 
to contact me if you would like to visit 
about enrollment, especially if you 
have a kindergarten-age child, as this is 
when you genuinely have an excellent 
opportunity to begin that strong 
foundation.   

Again, I praise God for your support for 
MLS!  It is appreciated!

In His service,

DENISE WOLFGRAM  
Principal-Martin Luther School  
701-224-9070  
wolfgram@lutherschools.org

9 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Saturday, Jan. 22

Cost: $15 (80 seats available)
REGISTER AT:

CharityLutheran.org
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youthhappeningsd

Oq
Middle School Kick-off Event
Wednesday, Sept. 1	
6:15 - 7:15 p.m. at Charity 
Pizza dinner in the fellowship hall at 6:15 p.m. All students 
in 6th, 7th, and 8th grades are asked to attend along with a 
parent or guardian.

High School Kick-off Event
Wednesday, Sept. 1	
7:30 - 8:30 p.m. at Charity 
Ice cream sundaes in the fellowship hall following the 
informational meeting in the sanctuary. All students in 
9th-12th grades are asked to attend along with a parent or 
guardian.

Kids and Student Ministry 
Volunteer Kick-off Event 
6 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 2	
Anyone volunteering in kids or student ministries in the 
2021-2022 ministry year is asked to attend this fun kick-
off event and orientation. We’re serving up loaded baked 
potatoes for dinner and then breaking into areas to cover 
new information for the ministry year. Families are welcome 
to attend as well! Please RSVP to Maggie Portra by Monday, 
Aug. 30.

6th Grade Fun Night
7-9 p.m. Friday, Sept. 10 
All 6th graders and their small group leaders are invited to 
compete in Charity’s Chocolate Olympics! Come prepared 
to get messy and have fun while competing for the gold. 
Contact Sam Mettler with questions.

1st Grade Bible Presentations 
Bibles will be presented to 1st graders on Sunday, Sept. 26 
and Wednesday, Sept. 29, during all services. Children and 
parents are encouraged to attend whichever service works 
best for their schedules.

Fall Family Festival
Join us for Charity’s Annual Fall Family Festival at 5 p.m. Sunday, Sept. 26, at Apple Creek Farm, 750 80th St. 
SE, east of Bismarck. We’re bringing back some of the old favorite festival games like potato sack races, egg 
tossing, and food contests, as well as some new games like chicken poop bingo, hamster races, and noodle 
wars! 
Bring your lawn chairs, beverages, and a potluck dish (or two!) to share and we will provide the napkins, 
plates, and utensils. 

Rally WOW 
September 8

 
5 - 6 p.m. WOW Meal (3Be burgers and 		
	 cloverdale hot dogs, chips, salads, etc.) 
6:15 - 7:15 p.m. WOW Kids (Nursery - 5th Grade)  
6:15 - 7:15 p.m. WOW Service 
6:15 - 8 p.m. WOW Middle School 			 
	 (Confirmation) 
7:15 - 8 p.m. Confirmation Parent Small Group 	
	 Fireside Room 
7:30 - 9:30 p.m. WOW High School 
8 - 9 p.m. Men’s Bible Study - Fireside Room

Rally Sunday Sept. 12 
Services at 9 and 11 a.m. 

Sunday School begins  
(nursery - 5th grade) 

Juice and pastries served  
in fellowship hall 
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Alpha on Mondays
Beginning Monday, Sept. 13 through Nov. 22

6 p.m. 	 Community Meal
6:30 p.m. 	Opening Session followed by small 		
		  group breakouts
8 p.m. 	 Promptly ends

CHILDCARE IS AVAILABLE

Join us for Monday Night Small Groups at Charity. Peer 
groups are forming today, so don’t delay. OPTIONAL 
ZOOM ALPHA beginning at 8 p.m. Wednesday, Sept. 
8. Contact Doug Leet for additional information at doug.
leet@charitylutheran.org

Register online at CharityLutheran.org 
or at the desk across from the elevator


